Dear Sir/Madam

Re: Account No/Reference No:

Firstly, no debt is acknowledged to you. 
You have contacted me regarding the account with the above reference number, which you claim is owed by me.

Secondly, I would point out that under the Limitation Act 1980 Section 5 the alleged debt is Statute Barred. 
The Financial Conduct Authority (FCA) rule 7.15.8 states that ‘a firm must not continue to demand payment from a customer after the customer has stated that he will not be paying the debt because it is statute barred.’
Unless you can provide evidence of payment, written acknowledgment of any outstanding debt in the last 6 years and a copy of the signed credit agreement, I should be so grateful if no further contact is made.

Should you continue to harass me regarding this alleged debt without providing the documentation required then a complaint will be made to the Financial Services Ombudsman without further notice.

In addition, this letter will be brought to the attention of the court if any proceedings are issued in respect of the above.

Yours faithfully

(Your signature)

